
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
The Aurora Centre, 56 The Terrace, PO Box 1556, Wellington  
– Telephone 04-916 3300 – Facsimile 04-918 0099 

 

 

 

13 December 2024  

 

 

Tēnā koe  

 

Official Information Act request 

Thank you for your email of 30 October 2024, requesting information on the 
Jobseeker Support target. 

I have considered your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act). 
Please find my decision on your request set out below.  

Please note that the Ministry has published material relating to your request on 
our website here:  

• www.msd.govt.nz/documents/about-msd-and-our-work/publications-
resources/official-information-responses/2024/august/28082024-aide-
memoires-relating-to-jobseeker-reduction-target-aotearoa-disability-
enterprises.pdf. 

• www.msd.govt.nz/documents/about-msd-and-our-work/publications-
resources/official-information-responses/2024/may/30052024-
correspondence-between-the-minister-for-social-development-and-the-
ministry-in-regards-to-jobseeker-targets.pdf.  

In particular, the following documents have been identified as in scope of your 
request, but are already publicly available at the above links: 

• REP/24/5/458 - Aide-memoire to support Jobseeker Reduction Target A3 
• REP/24/1/009 Report Responding to the Prime Minister’s letter ‘Setting our 

priorities for the next three years’ 
• REP/24/1/037 Ministerial priorities letter – first draft 
• REP/24/1/057 Ministerial priorities letter – second draft 

In addition, please find attached the following documents: 

• Final Target 5 – Quarterly Report submitted to DPMC as at June 2024 
• REP/24/7/621 – Jobseeker target quarterly reporting for feedback 
• REP/24/10/944 – Quarterly Reporting on the Jobseeker Support Target 
• Appendix 1 – Target 5 Quarterly Report Q3 2024 

Some information is withheld under section 9(2)(f)(iv) of the Act to maintain the 
constitutional conventions for the time being which protect the confidentiality of 
advice tendered by Ministers of the Crown and officials. The release of this 



information is likely to prejudice the ability of government to consider advice and 
the wider public interest of effective government would not be served. 

Please note that some information outside the scope of your request has been 
withheld as such.  

I will be publishing this decision letter, with your personal details deleted, on the 
Ministry’s website in due course. 

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact 
OIA Requests@msd.govt.nz. 

If you are not satisfied with my decision on your request, you have the right to 
seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman. Information about how to 
make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 0800 802 
602. 

 

Ngā mihi nui 

pp.  

Magnus O’Neill 
General Manager 
Ministerial and Executive Services 
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